## Fw: Federal government shutdown impact on grant funding

From: Nelson, Casey R - DHS <casey.nelson@dhs.wisconsin.gov>

**Date:** Wednesday, October 1, 2025 at 1:26 PM **To:** Robert Gratzl <a href="mailto:crobert.gratzl@rsp.wisc.edu">crobert.gratzl@rsp.wisc.edu</a>

**Cc:** Bergh, Jason W - DHS <<u>jason.bergh@dhs.wisconsin.gov</u>> **Subject:** Federal government shutdown impact on grant funding

Dear Bob,

With the federal government shutdown, we are letting you know there is no impact to UW's contracts at this time. Please continue the activities under UW's current contracts.

This communication is on behalf of the Division of Public Health (DPH). Please disseminate this message to those within your organization as you see appropriate.

We appreciate UW's partnership and will continue to monitor activities at the federal level to let you know as soon as possible if anything changes.

Regards, Casey Nelson



Casey Nelson (she/her)

DPH Contract Manager

Bureau of Operations | Division of Public Health

Wisconsin Department of Health Services

casey.nelson@dhs.wisconsin.gov

NOTICE: This email and any attachments may contain confidential information. Use and further disclosure of the information by the recipient must be consistent with applicable laws, regulations and agreements. If you received this email in error, please notify the sender; delete the email; and do not use, disclose or store the information it contains.